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Excellency,

I have the honour to inform you of the Republic of Ghana’s interest to present its
third Voluntary National Review (VNR) during the 2025 High-Level Political Forum on
Sustainable Development to be convened under the auspices of the Economic and Social
Council in July 2025.

Ghana places immense value on the implementation of the 2030 Agenda for
Sustainable Development and is eager to seize this opportunity to share its experiences
for a third time. We believe that presenting our VNR will allow us to highlight our

successes, confront the challenges we face, and share the invaluable lessons we have
learned along the way.

We are committed to an inclusive and transparent review process that engages a
wide array of stakeholders, ensuring that our VNR reflects the voices and experiences of
all segments of Ghanaian society. This VNR will not only chart our progress but also
galvanize further action and partnerships aimed at achieving the Sustainable
Development Goals and the African Union’s Agenda 2063.

In line with United Nations General Assembly resolution 70/1 entitled
“Transforming our world: the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development” I would like to

request that Ghana be inscribed on the list of countries for the Voluntary National Reviews
process in 2025.

In view of the above, I would be grateful for an early confirmation of the Republic
of Ghana's inclusion in the list of countries presenting VNRs at the 2025 HLPF.



Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

HAROLD'A I AGYEMAN
AMBASSADOR AND PERMANENT
REPRESENTATIVE

H. E. PAULA NARVAEZ OJEDA

PRESIDENT OF THE ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL
UNITED NATIONS HEADQUARTERS

NEW YORK



